
Legal Notice 
City of Portsmouth 

Public Hearing 
Notice is hereby given that a Public Hearing will be held on January 

13th at 5pm in Conference Room A at 5pm, City Hall Municipal Complex, 1 
Junkins Avenue, Portsmouth, New Hampshire. 

 
Public Comment is sought by the City of Portsmouth on a NH Coastal 

Program grant application that is being submitted for the reconstruction of a 
¼ mile section of  New Newcastle Avenue which includes a sidewalk and 
deteriorating seawall.  Coastal Program Grant funds are available on a 
competitive basis through the NH Coastal Program to support projects 
adhering to its various objectives. These particulars are being presented at 
this hearing.  The project, if successful, proposes to update and improve 
coastal viewing opportunities through an upgraded sidewalk and overlooks 
and associated saltmarsh viewing areas along this stretch of roadway. 

 
Peter Britz 
Environmental Planner 
 

Please note the actual Agenda format will differ from that of the Legal 
Notice. Please call the Planning Department 431-2006 ext 215 for additional 
information. 

 
Notice to members of the public who are hearing impaired – if you 

wish to attend a meeting and need assistance, please contact the human 
resources office at 431-2006 ext. 270 one week prior to the meeting. 


